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gotten to the App yet! 
Yes, we have made some 
amazing advances and 
updates…but we have 

also 
gotten back 
to our roots 
by diving 
back into 
the commu-
nities in 
which we 
serve.  
 
We are en-
tertainers 
first and 
foremost. 
We love 
what we do, 
the rush and 

the joy of being on stage, the 
showgirl, the rock star, it’s your 
canvas to paint. We bring emo-
tion to the masses with our art to 
forget their troubles and woes, if 
only for 5 minutes. But with that 
ability, and spotlight…comes re-
sponsibility. Your passion, your 
dreams, your drag, your art - is 
needed now more than ever. Your 
voice, influence and leadership is 
needed now more than ever. We 
moved mountains advancing 
LGBTQ rights over the past 8 
years but that is all about to come 
to an abrupt end. The new admin-
istration taking shape under 
Trump has a terrifying track rec-
ord of anti LGBTQ policies and 
positions including support of 
conversion therapy, defunding 
AIDS research, repealing hate 
crimes protections and gay mar-
riage, instating gay adoption bans 
and vilifying the transgender com-
munity as bathroom boogeymen 

It’s hard to believe that it’s been 6 
months since I was crowned Miss 
Gay USofA. A dream that was 
forged in the fires of my youth, 
almost lost to 
the ravages 
of time, and 
now here I 
am half way 
through the 
year of some-
thing I al-
ways 
dreamed I 
would 
achieve. 
Time is so 
fleeting, with 
our busy 
schedule’s, 
it’s rare that 
we get to sit and take in each mo-
ment, to enjoy each accomplish-
ment before the next challenge 
arises. 
 
So, what have we accomplished 
so far?  
 
Since May, we have added 6 new 
preliminaries to the Miss Gay 
USofA division. We have wel-
comed new royalty to our USofA 
family legacy with the crowning 
of Victoria St James, Sasha Lau-
ren, Dakota Whitney and Desi M. 
Andrews strengthening the 9 divi-
sions under USofA Pageants 
LLC. I have traveled to so many 
amazing places and in that time, 
we have updated with modern 
advances in technology via social 
media, final night stage video ca-
pabilities, a groundbreaking video 
documentary series about my win 
and national tour as Miss Gay 
USofA…and we haven’t even 
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just to name a few. A lot of 
people are scared right now 
about their future and what 

America will become under this 
new establishment. This is not 
something you can hide from. 
Things are about to change in a 
dramatic way and we need to be 
informed and prepared to face 
whatever challenges may come. 
 
So, what can you do to prepare 
and protect you and your loved 
ones? 
 
GET EVERYTHING IN WRIT-
ING 
 
Whether it’s a living will, adop-
tion, marriage, hospital visitation, 
power of attorney, or who gets 
your gown collection after a shady 
queen throws you down a flight 
of stairs, make sure you have it in 
writing. You never know when 
you or your loved ones will need 
to provide documentation. This is 
especially true in family situations 
that may not be so accepting of 
an LGBTQ family member or 
relationship. 
 
HANDLE YOUR BUSINESS - 
DOCUMENTS 
 
This goes especially for my trans 
brothers and sisters. If you’ve 
been putting off getting your 
name or gender marker changed 
on your documents or getting that 
passport, the time is NOW. Laws 
vary from state to state so check 
with your local DMV, LGBTQ 
center or state run websites for 

Continued on Page 3 
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alternate Jerica Diamond on their 
way to Miss Gay USofA in May. 
Thank you to the promoters, for-
mers and good people of south-
ern IL for showing me a great 
time! I also must wish a very Hap-
py Birthday to our CEO, the Big 
Daddy B, Mr. Jerry Bird! I can’t 
say enough good things about 
how lovely this man has been to 
me and how thankful I am for his 
humor, guidance, and support. To 
many more! 
 
Your next 2 chances to qualify for 
Miss Gay USofA are Dec 4th in 
Dallas, TX for Miss Gay Fire & 
Ice USofA and December 15th in 
Nashville for Miss Gay Tennessee 
USofA.  
 
January is also jam packed with 
preliminaries to Miss Gay USofA! 
 
Jan 8th - Miss Gay Lonestar 
USofA 
Jan 14th - Miss Gay Gulf Coast 
USofA 
Jan 20th -21st Miss Gay Colorado 
USofA 
Jan 27th - Miss Gay California 
USofA 

complete information. If you hap-
pen to live in a state where you 
cannot have your gender marker 
changed you can still have it 
changed on your passport which 
takes sometimes months to get 
back so the sooner the better. 
 
GET INVOLVED 
 
In communities across the coun-
try there are organizations that 
work tirelessly to advance equal 
rights, fight anti LGBTQ discrim-
ination, and provide housing and 
support for LGBTQ youth. Here 
in Nashville, I work on the board 
of The Tennessee Equality Pro-
ject that was founded in 2005 to 
provide educational programs to 
advance the values of equality and 
inclusion for LGBT people. They 
are there on the front lines lobby-
ing for LGBTQ rights on the lo-
cal and state level day in and day 
out. I also have spent time with a 
local LGBTQ Youth safe space 
called Oasis that works to create a 
loving community where all 
young people are safe, valued, 
connected with caring adults, and 
prepared for productive and ful-
filling lives. The work is out there 
if you are ready to answer the call. 
 
BE KIND 
 
Sometimes performing something 
as simple as a smile, word of grati-
tude or small act of kindness can 
vastly change someone’s, mood, 
day or even life. Maybe even your 
own. Pay it forward. 
 
I want to end this on positive 
notes by sending a huge congrats 
to the new Miss Gay Illinois 
USofA, Heavenly Rose and 1st 
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Jan 28th - Miss Gay Arkansas 
USofA 
 
I wish you all a wonderful holiday 
season filled with love, happiness 
and hope. Spread as much as you 
can. 
 
With Love, 
 
Aurora Sexton 
Miss Gay USofA 
 
Follow me on Instagram/ Youtube/ 
Twitter/ Snap/ Moovz/ Aurora Sex-
ton 

Continued from Page 2 
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Love, Kindness and 

Tolerance  

D E C E M B E R  

Greetings everyone, 

I hope you had a wonderful 

Thanksgiving.  We are in the holi-

day season and I'm so excited.  As 

you know pageants are slow this 

time of the year for pageants.  I 

hope everyone has a blessed 

Christmas and Prosperous New 

Year.  

 

To my classic ladies - may one of 

your New Year’s resolutions be to 

be Miss Gay USofA Classic 2017!  

 

We had our first preliminary in 

Milwaukee, WI at La Cage night-

club which was a beautiful venue.  

With a fabulous contestant and 

amazing line up of entertainers, at 

the end of the night we celebrated 

the winner Dee Richards - Miss 

Gay Wisconsin USofA Classic.  I 

am sure she would be a great con-

testant for Miss Gay USofA Clas-

sic with her fabulous promoters 

behind her 100%.  

 

In our culture, we too often hear 

that big names are planning to 

compete.  I don't think this 

should stop anyone from compet-

ing.  Ladies, PLEASE don't listen 

to this because to be the best you 

must compete against the best. 

 

Remember that as an artist we 

must INVEST and to invest we 

must plan and to plan we must 

dream and to dream we must be 

in inspired.  We need to remem-

ber a value in our lives and it's 

from there that you can inspire 

and that's the ultimate return to 

be Miss Gay USofA 

Classic. 

I was able to put a Fundraiser 

together for children living with 

HIV.  We had a great line up of 

entertainers who came together 

to make a difference.  And we 

did just that!  We raised 

$950.00.  It was donated to the 

House of Hope, which is an 

organization in Houston, TX 

for children living with HIV.  I 

was so happy that we did it to-

gether! 

 

Thank you everyone for your 

love and support!  Until next 

time!! 

 

Always yours, 

Nancy Taylor  

Miss Gay USofA Classic 
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Sasha Lauren 

Miss Gay USofA at Large 2016 

slauren@usofa.org 
consin USofA at Large and 
her 1st runner up Chey'enne 
Valentino.  Both have qualified 
for Miss Gay USofA at Large 
2017.  While in Wisconsin I had 

WOW, November is gone! 
 
Time goes by so fast. I hope the 
holidays brings happiness with all 
your loved ones.  This is the time 
of joy and laughter.   As the holi-
days begin, remember we are 
blessed in so many ways.  There 
are many things we take for 
granted but we should stop and 
be thankful each and every day.  
Most of all we need to be thank-
ful to be alive. 
 
I want to start off by thanking 
Eric Graham and Sam Wunschel 
for an amazing Miss Gay Wis-
consin USofA at Large Pageant!  
These two are amazing promot-
ers and I am so happy they are 
part of the USofA family.  Con-
gratulations to Symphony Alex-
ander Love, your Miss Gay Wis-

the opportunity to work with the 
ladies of La Cage.  What an amaz-

ing experience and venue.  It is 
full of energy and love.  What a 
great place to have Miss Gay 
Wisconsin USofA at Large.  If 
you ever make it to Milwaukee 
don’t miss a chance to visit this 
amazing venue. 
 
Remember to always stay fo-
cused, learn from this journey, 
stay humble and most of all 
believe in dreams. 
 
Sasha Lauren 
Miss Gay USofA at Large  
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and 
have 
so much talent. December will be 
a month off from the preliminary 
season but we will be resuming on 
January 8th with Miss Gay 
Lonestar USofA Newcomer. 

 

I am also so excit-
ed for January be-
cause we start the 
Miss Gay USofA 
Newcomer 2017 
Top 5 Tour. We 
will be making 7 
stops on our tour, 
starting January 
13th in Houston 
and ending on 
January 20th in 
Oklahoma City.  

 

This month I 
want to focus on 
the people we 
bring to nationals 
as a contestant. 
Our team is an 

essential part of our success at any 
pageant. My Team consisted of 
my loving husband, my parents, 
my “dancer”, a close friend of 
mine, and my dresser. I only 
brought those with me because 
they all had a job to do and I 
knew that they could execute their 
job perfectly. My husband is my 
rock and the person I rely on 
when things may be getting stress-
ful. For example, as many of you 
know, I was late for interview 
check-in. I was extremely upset 
that I had made this mistake but 
my husband told me to focus that 
energy into my two remaining 

Hello beautiful people of the 
USofA! 

 

All I can say is…WOW! The 
#RoadToNewcomer is well on 
the way! November played host 
to our first two preliminaries of 
the year. On November 5, 2016, 
we had three 
extremely tal-
ented contest-
ants running for 
the title of Miss 
Gay Illinois 
USofA New-
comer. At the 
end of the night 
our victor was 
first year, Mimi 
Van Cartier 
from Spring-
field, IL. Mimi 
will be joined by 
both of her 
competitors, 
first alternate, 
Ryan Royale, 
and second al-
ternate, Jaymee 
Sexton, at Miss Gay USofA New-
comer 2017. Miss Gay Wisconsin 
USofA Newcomer was held on 
November 20, 2016. This pageant 
also had three contestants and 
was hosting the Classic and at 
Large divisions as well.  Needless 
to say, this was a heck of a pag-
eant, as well. At the end of the 
night we crowned second year, 
Domita Sanchez as the new Miss 
Gay Wisconsin USofA Newcom-
er along with first alternate, Regi-
na Taylor, and second alternate, 
Alexandrea Diamond. These first 
six contestants truly embody the 
spirit of the Newcomer division 

categories because “you cannot 
change the past”. This really 
helped me channel my energy and 
hone in on my skills for both cat-
egories. My parents had very im-
portant jobs. My dad was my 
prop master and prop mover. He 
really went above and beyond 
with everything he did. My mom 
was the eye. She looked over eve-
rything and made sure that if any-
thing was not quite right, she 
would let us know and help fix it. 
Of course, my “dancer” was an 
integral part of my talent and he 
was so committed to make it a 
success, I knew that he would not 
let me down. My friend from 
home actually held several posi-
tions from being a prop in my 
talent to helping me “fly”.  I 
know I have one more person to 
go over but I want to put a pause 
right here. The people I brought 
with me from home all had pur-
pose. They were also committed 
to my dream. They were not go-
ing to just agree with me. They 
were not going to stay silent. They 
were not going just to have fun. 
They were working. Many time’s I 
see girls bring people with them, 
whether it’s their friends that 
drove with them or even their 
dresser, but the ground rules were 
not set and unfortunate things 
ended up happening. Make sure 
that the people you are bringing 
NEED to come with you. Unnec-
essary people lead to unnecessary 
accidents.  

 

Finally, my dresser. My dresser 
was my timekeeper. My dresser 

Vanity St. James 

Miss Gay USofA Newcomer 2016 

vstjames@usofa.org 

Continued on Page 8 
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was my makeup artist. My dresser 
was my hair artist. My dresser was 
my therapy. My dresser was my 
everything. I can honestly say that 
I would not have won without my 
dresser. I often see girls directing 
their dressers and telling them 
what needs to be done. When 
you’re at nationals, you should 
not have to tell your dresser what 
to do. They should be either a 
seasoned dresser or make sure 
you let them know of their duties 
while backstage. I NEEDED to 
trust my dresser 100% of the 
time. Even when she was still 
working on my hair when I had 2 
people in front of me for gown 
and I still didn’t have a gown on. I 
trusted my dresser so much, that I 
was confident that she would 
NEVER let me down. With all 
this said, really invest in your 
dresser. Make sure that you book 
your dresser now and not leave it 
to the last minute. There are many 
seasoned dressers, make sure that 
the person you choose is the right 
fit for you and your needs.  

 

Thank you for continuing to read 
these articles with me. I really 
want my girls to be prepared. I 
want to wish you all the happiest 
of holidays and a very happy New 
Year!  

 

Xoxo, 

 

Vanity St. James 

Miss Gay USofA Newcomer 

 

“Talent wins games, but teamwork and 
intelligence wins championships.”  

~ Michael Jordan 
Continued from Page 7 
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Hello Integrity readers,  
 
I hope that eve-
ryone had a 
wonderful 
Thanksgiving 
and that you 
were able to in-
dulge in deli-
cious foods like 
turkey, stuffing, 
and pumpkin 
pie. But more 
importantly, I 
hope that you all 
were able to en-
joy spending it 
with the people 
that you love 
and are thankful 
for. I am thank-
ful for many 
things in my life 
and though there have been some 
changes recently, I couldn't be 
happier about where I am today. 
This last month Manny, Alyssa, 
and I moved back home to Albu-
querque, New Mexico so that we 
could be closer to our family. I will 
miss Texas so much, after all, that 
is where everything started for De-
si M. Andrews. I developed so 
many amazing friendships in Tex-
as and consider so many of you all 
my family. 
 
I'm very excited for December, it's 
going to be very busy and exciting. 
I will be performing all over the 
great southwest in this month. I 
will be in my hometown of Albu-
querque for New Mexico All 
American Gent. This will be the 
first time back on stage in the city 

where it all started for me and it's 
going to be a wonder-
ful night. December 4th, I will be in 

Dallas, TX for 
Miss Gay Fire & 
Ice USofA. I've 
heard so many 
great things about 
this pageant and 
I'm excited to be a 
part of it. On De-
cember 9th, I will 
be in Scottsdale, 
Arizona at 
BSWest. I haven't 
been to Arizona in 
quite a while and I 
can't wait to see 
some familiar faces 
and have the op-
portunity to meet 
new peo-
ple. December 
16th, I will be in 

old El Paso at Touch. Touch is a 
newly renovated nightclub in El 
Paso owned by the incredible Eric 
Andrews and his husband David. I 
am grateful for the invitation to per-
form there and I hope to see all my 
El Paso people out and 
about! December 17th and 18th, I 
will be in beautiful Amarillo, Texas 
at Club 212 for their anniversary 
show! They always show so much 
love to their current Mr. Gay Top of 
Texas USofA. David and Kevin are 
the owners of the club and also pro-
moters for Mr. and Miss Gay Texas 
USofA. They understand all the 
hard work that goes into getting a 
package ready for any contest and I 
couldn't have to asked for better 
hosts! They both have helped me so 
much through my entire journey of 

becoming Mr. Gay USofA this 
year and I am forever in debt to 
their kindness. 
 
I can’t wait to start traveling the 
country and meeting all of you in 
person! 
 
Desi M. Andrews 
Mr. Gay USofA 
 
Something new this month -  
 

Desi's Monthly Spotlight! 
 
This month I would like to rec-
ognize Michael LaMasters.  The 
first time I met Michael was 3 
years ago. 
He was the 
head judge 
for Mr. Hot 
Body Texas. 
He was seri-
ously the 
most intimi-
dating judge 
that I have 
ever had to 
compete in front of. Little did I 
know that after that contest he 
would become one of my closest 
friends and one of my greatest 
inspirations. A couple of months 
after I met him, he became Mr. 
Gay Texas USofA. Once he 
knew I was going to compete 
that year, he was definitely call-
ing and texting a lot to make 
sure that I was on the right 
track. That year as Mr. Gay Tex-
as USofA, we became super 
close. Talking on the phone of-

Continued on Page 10 
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ten and not just about pageants 
but about our everyday lives. Mi-
chael must have been on cloud 9 
for the next year, he became Mr. 
Gay Mid-Atlantic USofA and a 
couple of months later he became 
Mr. Gay USofA! I was so happy 
for him. No one else deserved it 
more than he did. When I re-
ceived my ticket to Mr. Gay 
USofA he became a huge support 
system for me. Any time I had 
any questions or concerns, he was 
just a phone call or a text message 
away. He has Inspired me to be a 
better competitor and shared his 
knowledge about all of the differ-
ent systems with me. I'm so grate-
ful to have someone like him in 
my life. He has wished nothing 
but the best for me and has in-
spired me to be my absolute best. 
When we first met we were a con-
testant and a judge and now he is 
my  FAMILY! Michael will always 
have a special place in my heart. I 
love you to death!  Thank you! 

Continued from Page 9 
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2017 is soon upon us.  I was hop-
ing to be more excited about this 
next chapter in our history, but 
alas, I’m left feeling more contem-
plative and analytical.  Not just 
about the state of our nation, but 
also about 
the state of 
pageant-
ry.  The next 
President of 
the United 
States spent 
more time in 
2016 on 
Twitter than 
he did on 
the cam-
paign 
trail.  And he 
spent much 
of that time on Twitter and in 
front of the media proclaiming 
the system was rigged against him 
and that he would not accept any 
result other than his election.  He 
also went to extra length to dis-
qualify his opponents through 
technicalities and legalities.  Fol-
lowing his election, that very sen-
timent he was so eager to callout, 
that the system was rigged, disap-
peared.   
 
I can’t help but find similarities in 
pageantry.  When the results 
aren’t what a contestant or their 
team may want, or expect, the 
public response is not in celebra-
tion of the process, the efforts of 
those involved or the person 
crowned, it’s scrutiny over their 
qualification as the winner, the 
judge’s qualification, and ultimate-
ly an implication or direct accusa-
tion that the process and the sys-
tem is rigged against them.   

 
When 
these con-
testants 
return, 
and in in-
stances win, what makes the sys-
tem different?   Integrity, which is 

the title of the 
USofA newsletter, 
and symbol by 
which we reign, is 
needed when 
choosing to com-
pete.  The merits of 
competing should 
outweigh “winning” 
and more effort to-
ward improving 
ourselves in this 
craft and the pack-
ages we present 

should take precedent.  Being the 
crowned winner does not mean 
that those not crowned have 
lost.  Participation alone brings 
value to the individual.  Effort, 
discipline, ambition…the pur-
suit…these are qualities of suc-
cess.  Not just a crown.  By com-
peting, you have proven success-
ful.  Yet, the technicalities or pre-
sumptions that many feel, con-
tribute to undesirable results seem 
to overshadow the very sentiment 
that IS pageantry, which is to in-
spire us to continue to pursue ex-
cellence and to challenge our-
selves in this craft.  Participating 
in the mindset that fairness is 
nonexistent or lacks integrity 
proves a lack of understanding of 
what it means to participate, and a 
lack of qualification should that 
top spot be achieved. 
 
These aren’t just concerns that 
exist in pageantry, they are evi-

A Limitless Skyy by Joe Hoselton / Jenna Skyy 

Miss Gay USofA 2014 

dent in everything and seem to 
become more and more ingrained 
in our culture as a nation.   
Miss Gay USofA will be celebrat-
ing its 32nd Anniversary in 
May.  Its history rich in a legacy 
of leadership, integrity, and excel-
lence.  But what is to become of 
Miss Gay USofA if the very peo-
ple who join her legacy do so 
from a place of doubt and scruti-
ny?  I wonder, too, about the lega-
cy of our country and draw com-
parison to this election because it 
has proven important to all of us 
and currently plagues our spirit as 
a community.   
 
I can’t say what will become of 
the next presidency, or the next 
reign.  But I do hope that those 
that enter the race, will do so 
from a place of effort and integri-
ty, through qualification and pre-
paredness, and embody that spirit 
throughout.  This is what we 
should celebrate, from all of our 
contestants.  Celebrate the entire 
top 12, celebrate every contest-
ant…everyone qualified to com-
pete nationally.  Celebrate the new 
girl that was just recruited to com-
pete locally at your city pre-
lim.  Celebrate your promotors 
for sacrificing their time and 
money to create an avenue toward 
excellence.  Celebrate the winner 
and celebrate yourself.  Let us cel-
ebrate our efforts and pur-
suits.  Let this 
election be a re-
minder.  Love 
trumps hate.  And 
let that ideal alone 
be your inspira-
tion. 
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To make sure you get your 

pageant/contest listed 

here.  Please send your 

event poster to 

integrity@usofa.org 

2 - Mister Louisiana USofA MI 

2 - Miss Louisiana USofA Diva 

4 - Miss Gay Fire & Ice USofA 

10 - Mister Missouri USofA MI 

10 - Mister Missouri USofA MI Classic 

10 - Miss Missouri USofA Diva 

15 - Miss Gay Tennessee USofA 

15 - Mister Tennessee USofA MI 

15 - Miss Tennessee USofA Diva 

17 - Miss Indiana USofA Diva 
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Dakota Whitney 

Mr. Gay USofA at Large 2016 

dwhitney@usofa.org are going to happen with 
the Mr. Gay USofA at 
Large division and I am 
extremely excited that I 

get to 
be a 
part of 
it! We 
have 
new 
prelim-
inaries 
as well 
as 
some 
new 
faces 
(along 
with the 
old fac-
es) 
joining 
us 
which 
I am 
very 
happy 
with. I 

am always looking for new ideas 
or ways to improve or that we can 
add to our division - so if you 
have any ideas, information or 
even questions about the Mr. Gay 
USofA at Large, you are welcome 
to e-mail me (dwhitney@usofa.org), 
Facebook me, or contact me 
through Instagram and let me 
know what you think or what you 
would like to see. If you want to 
come to compete but you are 
scared, I am here and I am all ears! 
It is not just about me, it’s about 
US! That is what makes USofA 
such a great system! 
 
I know there are a lot of guys that 

Greetings Everyone, 
 
Hope all is well and I hope this 
finds everyone in great health. 
The month of No-
vember was the 
month to be thank-
ful. I was very thank-
ful in a lot of ways. 
Although it's only 
been about a month 
and a half since I was 
named Mr. Gay 
USofA at Large, I 
have been very busy 
with work (I bartend 5 
nights a week), doing 
shows with my fel-
low cast members at 
the Pegasus Night-
club, and sewing for 
other entertainer’s, I 
am very thankful for 
these opportunities 
in my life. A lot of 
things in life are tak-
en for granted but as 
for myself, I'm very blessed with 
what has been placed in front of 
me. For that I'm thankful. 
 
Thanksgiving is one of my favor-
ite times of the year. I spend time 
with my family, friends, and love 
ones. But if you really know me, 
you know I really love to eat! 
What can I say, I am Mr. Gay 
USofA at Large! I have a reputa-
tion to up hold. If I am ever in 
your city or if you are in San An-
tonio, TX, hit me up for break-
fast, lunch, or dinner. I like snacks 
too! I am always up for it. You 
know big boys like to eat. 
 
There are a lot of great things that 

meet the requirements for 
Mr. Gay USofA at Large 
but don't have a prelimi-

nary near you. If you know some-
one that would like to be a part of 
USofA send them my way. 
 
Think back to my first article - I 
said I won on my seventh at-
tempt, and dreams really do come 
true. With hard work, dedication 
and the drive, anything is possible. 
When I first started competing (in 
2008) I did Mr. Gay Austin 
USofA (a local prelim to Mr. Gay 
Texas USofA at Large) and got 1st 
alternate.  I cried my eyes out be-
cause I thought I had won.  That 
was the beginning of my love for 
USofA.  I continued to compete 
and was second to last in 2008, 
the year Samson won Mr. Gay 
USofA at Large.  It was really an 
experience.  I told myself I can do 
this with little experience so I 
started preparing for the next 
year.  I qualified for Mr. Gay Tex-
as USofA at Large and placed 4th 
alternate to Angel Crawford.  
Again, I was excited and deter-
mined to be Mr. Gay Texas 
USofA at Large so I entered the 
1st preliminary and won.  I wasn’t 
financially ready.  Sasha Lauren 
and I started becoming good 
friends that year and we both 
used the same dancers.  We reas-
sured each other everything 
would be ok.  After we both qual-
ified (Sasha – Miss Gay Inergy 
USofA at Large and me – Mr. Gay 
Inergy USofA at Large), it was then 
we started our journey together.  
We continued on to the state pre-
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It was the day before nationals.  I 
made sure my team, my friends, 
and my family supported me and 
were on my side first.  It was a 
hard decision, but one I am glad I 
made with them by my side.  
Sasha and I were together again. 
 
I won Talent and Interview with a 
perfect score and was two points 
shy of a perfect score in Club 
Wear.  My dream finally came 
true! What I had put into this sys-
tem finally paid off!  That’s why I 
call my monthly article “The Large 
Lucky #7”. It took 7 tries!  So, if 
you are out there and don’t think 
you can do it, make sure you have 
an amazing support team of 
friends and family.  You can do it!  
You can become Mr. Gay USofA 
at Large.  AND don’t ever let any-
one tell you that just because you 
are “different” you can’t make it.  
I am just a little more feminine but 
that’s ok because it is what defines 
you as a person.  You are an enter-
tainer not because of what you 
look like or how you act or feel.  
As long as you keep your fans en-
tertained you have done your job.  
In this industry that’s all that mat-

lim and again we both won.  We 
had an amazing experience reign-
ing together and never thought 
we would have the opportunity to 
reign together again. 
 
After competing for four more 
years I decided to take some time 
off.  Even after competing in an-
other system and placing 14th out 
of 29 boy’s I was ecstatic!  Then 
my friends and family started put-
ting a little bird in my ear to go 
back to Mr. Gay USofA at Large.  
But I just needed to focus on me.  
I wanted to do different things.  
BUT when Sasha won Miss Gay 
USofA at Large she told me that 
we could do this one more time 
and reign together again.  After a 
lot of convincing from her and 
some really close friends I decided 
if I am going to do this it would 
be my last time. I took everything 
I learned from my years of com-
peting and made it the best pack-
age I have every had and decided 
the last preliminary was going to 
be the one I was going to enter.  

ters.  It’s all about entertainment 
and let me tell you I am going to 
be doing a lot of entertaining this 
year.  Always remember you too 
can be Mr. Gay USofA at Large. 
I am excited to share my journey 
with each and every one of you 
and it’s going to be a great experi-
ence for me as well as for you. I 
plan on being myself.  Know that 
you can be yourself and compete 
at the same time.  It will be an 
enjoyable experience for you 
along your journey to be Mr. Gay 
USofA at Large. 
 
Remember if you have any ques-
tions, concerns or just want  to 
talk please e-mail me, message me 
through Facebook or Instagram, 
or if you have my number send 
me a text. I will respond as soon 
as possible.  
 
It’s going to be an incredible year.  
I love you all and I will see you 
soon! 
 
Dakota Whitney 
Mr. Gay USofA at Large 
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D E C E M B E R  wonderful night of pag-
eantry! Also in Novem-
ber, I was honored to 
judge Miss Oklahoma 
USofA Diva. David Dees 
and Tamia St. James host-
ed another very successful 
prelim. Thank you both 
for inviting me to judge! I 
love spending time with 
my Oklahoma USofA family! 
 
December 10th, Tawny and Missy 
Choate will be hosting the triple 

crowning 
of Mister 
Missouri 
USofA 
MI, Mister 
Missouri 
USofA MI 
Classic, 
and Miss 
Missouri 
USofA 
Diva in 
Spring-
field, MO. 
Any po-
tential 
contest-
ants that 
are inter-

ested in competing please contact me, 
Abs Hart, Victoria Rios, Tawny or 
Missy as soon as possible. Deadline to 
register to compete is December 7th! 
 
To all the contestants that have al-
ready qualified for Nationals, I hope 
that you are all busy working on your 
national packages! I assure you the 
more work you put in now, the more 
prepared you will be in March. From 
personal experience, the more orga-
nized you are, the smoother things 
will go for you on March 12th. I cau-
tion you all not to procrastinate. 
March will creep up on you if you 
don't use your time wisely. This same 
advice applies to those of you that are 
planning on qualifying at a late prelim. 
You all should be working on your 

national packages as well. 
Speaking of preparing for na-
tionals, let's talk about 
"Creative Evening 

Wear".  The category is intended 
to show off your "creativity and 
individuality". According to the 
contestant handbook, the only re-
quirement is that "a jacket is re-
quired". This opens up all sorts of 
options to help yourself stand out. 
Remember, the scoring is compar-
ative, so what will make you stand 
out among the group of your fel-
low contestants. Keep in mind the 
judges panel will be scoring on 
"creativity, originality, presenta-
tion, poise, fit, coordination, hair 
& make-up, and general appear-
ance".  My advice is to start with 
"fit". If your CEW does not fit 
properly it will not score well. 
Think about your overall look, 
each component listed is im-
portant and should all contribute 
to the creative look you are dis-
playing. Another important detail 
is your song selection. Since each 
contestant picks their own model-
ing music, your song selection 
should also make sense and go 
with your look. This is a really fun 
category. So, have fun with it. It 
will show on stage! These are all 
just general requirements and sug-
gestions. If you have any specific 
questions or concerns, please let 
me know. I am here for you! 
 
Happy holidays to you all! For all 
that may be traveling, be safe out 
there. Until next month… 
 
Much love, 
 
Valentino “Val” Rios 
Mister USofA MI Classic 

Hello Everybody! 
 
I hope you all had a fabulous 
Thanksgiving! I think I'm still recov-
ering from my food coma. My 
Thanksgiving was terrific. I spent 
the day with family, friends, food, 
and football. I can't believe it is al-
ready December. This year is flying 
by so fast. The days are turning into 
weeks and 
months in what 
seems like the 
blink of an eye. 
I'm sure Decem-
ber will be no 
different with the 
excitement of 
the holidays up-
on us. The holi-
day season is a 
special time of 
year for many of 
us. It is in many 
ways a magical 
time of year. My 
favorite part of 
the season is 
how it tends to 
bring out the best in people. The 
charity and unselfishness that people 
display is a yearly renewal in my 
faith in humanity! I anxiously await 
what the holiday season will bring 
this year. 
 
In November, Amie Bland and Alis-
sa Ledeboer hosted the triple 
crowning of Mister Texas USofA 
MI, Mister Texas USofA MI Classic 
and Miss Texas USofA Diva! Con-
gratulations to Oliver Percy on an 
outstanding reign! Congratulations 
to your new Mister Texas USofA 
MI Classic, Seth B. Sexxon and his 
1st Alternate, Randy D'Hardness! 
Outstanding job guys! I will see you 
both at Nationals in March. Amie 
and Alissa, thank you both for a 
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Abs Hart 

Mister USofA MI  2016 
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Abs-olutely!  
Happy Holidays Everyone! 
 
I hope that this season of love and 
thankfulness brings some joy to 
each of you. Personally, I have a 
love/hate relationship with this 
season. I LOVE all the food! But it 
also means I have to spend some 
extra time at the gym. In case you 
were curious, food is definitely the 
way to my heart. 
 
November has been another busy 
month. We kicked it off with 
Southern States held in Arkansas. I 
was the last title holder for it, so 
with picking the theme of Gotham, 
I planned a fun Batman villain 
opening number with Valentino 
and Victoria. We had a blast! Lucas 
Prescott came out as the winner, 
with Jack Rabid as his 1st Alter-
nate. 
 
The next stop was Texas, and what 
a great pageant it was! Bastian Cox 
worked his butt off over the last 
year, and they had 4 incredible 
competitors vying for the MI title. 
It was also the first triple crowning 
for MI, Classic, and Diva in one 
night! Their hometown boy, Benja-
min Dover, was crowned the win-
ner, and Tucker Downtown trav-
eled all the way from Oklahoma to 
earn his 1st Alternate spot and a 
ticket to nationals. 
 
My final November trip was to 
Evansville, Indiana. I was so excit-
ed to finally work with Jody and 
Tiffani! Xander Havoc also had 4 
boys jump in to compete for Mis-
ter Indiana, and let me tell you, the 
evening wears that night were all 
gorgeous! It was a stiff competition 
for sure. At the end of the night, 
Alik Muf emerged victorious with 

his home state title. 
Shane Anigans placed 
1st Alternate. 
 
The list of qualified 
contestants is growing quickly, and 
time is slipping away faster and fast-
er. December will bring me to Loui-
siana, Missouri, and Tennessee, to 
add 6 more people to the list. For 
those who have qualified- now is the 
time to 
make a 
list and 
start 
check-
ing it 
twice! 
Get 
stones 
or-
dered, 
kick up 
rehears-
als, en-
list 
trusted 
broth-
ers for 
cri-
tiques and advice. March is ap-
proaching and it will be here before 
you realize it. 
 
Let's talk about evening wear for a 
minute. The great part about our 
system is that this category is labeled 
as creative evening wear. The one 
rule? There has to be a jacket includ-
ed. That means, let us see your crea-
tivity! Stones are great, and pretty, 
and a lovely embellishment. But 
what else can you add? How can you 
stand out? There are only so many 
stones you can put on a suit (believe 
me, I know), so what can you do to 
really be the guy whose suit pops off 
the stage? Fabric, paint, studs, spikes, 

gears, feathers, there are so 
many things out there that can 
be included. Give your suit a 
theme and a personality, and 

let your creativity flow. I've heard 
some really incredible ideas from 
contestants this year, and I promise 
you, this is the year to amp it up 
and stand out. These boys are seri-

ous about 
their even-
ing wear, 
and I abso-
lutely can't 
wait to see 
them all on 
stage. 
 
As I may 
have said 
before, this 
is my fa-
vorite time 
of year. 
Holidays 
were al-
ways a big 
deal to my 

family, and I'm so lucky that this 
year, my job is allowing me the time 
to be able to spend Christmas Day 
back home with my biological fami-
ly. I'm looking forward to all the 
love and giving December brings. I 
ask each of you to find a little extra 
love in your heart this year, and 
give it out to those around you. 
You never know who needs that 
smile, hug, or kind word. 
 
Enjoy your December, Happy Hol-
idays, and I look forward to 2017! 
 
Abs Hart 
Mister USofA MI 
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Victoria Rios 

Miss Diva USofA 2016 

vrios@usofa.org  How can you tell Santa is in the 
room?  You can sense his pre-
sents, LOL!  He might not be 
here yet, but it definitely won't be 
long!  I hope everyone had a fan-
tastic Thanksgiving holiday with 
their friends and family.  Mine 
was excel-
lent in the 
company 
of loved 
ones with 
great sto-
ries, jokes, 
and plen-
ty of tasty 
treats.  
Though 
the break 
has been 
lovely, we 
are in full 
swing 
with the 
prelimi-
nary sea-
son.  So 
far, we've 
had four 
very impressive prelims, and I 
look forward to forward to many 
more successes to come.  Here's 
the November recap for all of you 
to enjoy. 
 
On the 4th, I had the pleasure of 
crowning Vicious Divine Valen-
tine, our 1st Miss Southern States 
USofA Diva.  Congratulations to 
you, Rayvn Noir Downe, and 
Vivica Slick on your placements!  
I'm proud to announce that all 
three will be representing the 
Southern States regional during 
nationals in Dayton, Ohio.  Excel-
lent job to Marco and Drew on a 
great prelim!  It was also special 

port Phillips on her 1st 
alternate qualification.  
Stellar work, David and 
Tami on an exceptional 
prelim, and I might add, 

the largest prelim so far with 6 
stunning contestants! 
 
I can't wait to see where it goes 
from here.  To every contestant, 
that has competed and not quali-
fied yet, I'm so proud of your per-
severance and persistence to your 
packages.  I'm also happy to re-
port that every non-qualifying 
contestant has already selected 
their next preliminary endeavor.  
This has definitely been a compet-
itive season of love, encourage-
ment, and boundless enthusiasm 
for everyone.  Next, “Be Our 
Guest” for Miss Louisiana USofA 
Diva pageant to be 
held December 2nd, where we'll 
honor the step down of Rayvn 
Noir Downe.  Then comes Miss 
Missouri USofA Diva, in our ma-
jestic purples, honoring Trixie 
Meow on December 10th.  De-
cember 15th will be a cartoon in-
vasion at Miss Tennessee USofA 
Diva, honoring Monroe Fitzger-
ald. Then we'll reach into the 
Twisted Toy box for the final pre-
liminary of 2016.  Miss Indiana 
USofA Diva will be 
held December 17th, honoring 
the reign of Cherry Poppins.  Just 
because we've almost concluded 
2016, the prelim fun isn't over!  
Next month, we have Miss Iowa 
USofA Diva January 14th and 
Miss California USofA Diva 
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because we had a visit 
from our national pro-
moters, Gage Gatlyn 
and Devin Dame.  
Thank you for making 
the long drive to come 
and support us - it really meant a 

lot.  I love you two!  
The following day, I 
ventured to Hot 
Springs, Arkansas, 
where I was given 
the honor of judging 
the Miss and Mr. 
Another Rumor pag-
eant.  This is a con-
test that participants 
compete in for their 
own monthly show.  
I had the opportuni-
ty to meet so many 
new and young drag 
artists.  Congrats to 
Maci Lyn Meridian 
on capturing the 
Miss title and Beau 
Davis on attaining 
the Mr. title.  The 
following weekend, I 

attended the Miss Texas USofA 
Diva pageant at Sue Ellen's in 
Dallas.  Congratulations to Ruby 
Scott on her win and Lana Del 
Gay on her 1st alternate place-
ment.  Welcome to the qualified 
list!  Dirty Blonde, it was great 
working with you.  Great work to 
you!  Later on that weekend, I got 
to witness Tareal Davenport Phil-
lips step down and crown the 
next Miss Oklahoma USofA Di-
va, Maci Lyn Meridian.  Congrats 
to you on your two wins, with the 
2nd one being on your 1 year drag 
birthday!  Congratulations also 
goes to Luna Raven Tripp Daven-

Continued on Page 18 
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on January 23rd!  Please 
stay tuned for more details. 
I hope you enjoyed this 
edition of Victoria's Vi-
gnette.  I have immensely 
enjoyed this year more than 
I could have ever imagined.  
The blessings have been 
bountiful - the travel, meet-
ing new faces, the reunions, 
and most importantly, the 
love shared within our 
community.  If you have 
any questions about be-
coming a competitor or a 
promoter for the Miss 
USofA Diva division, feel 
free to contact our national 
promoters, Devin Dame or 
Gage Gatlyn, or myself.  We still have bio queens in some 
regions of our beautiful country waiting for a prelim near 
them, and we would love to invite you to the USofA family 
of pageantry.  Dear future contestants, you still have plenty 
of time to qualify!  Warmest wishes to all of you this joyous 
holiday season. And don't forget, stay sweet - Santa is watch-
ing! 
 
With much love, 
  
Victoria Rios 
Miss USofA Diva 

www.misterusofami.org 

www.missusofadiva.org 

Continued from Page 17 
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